

City of Stratford Corporate Services Department

Clerk's Office City Hall, P. O. Box 818 Stratford, Ontario N5A 6W1 Tel: 519-271-0250, extension 5237

Email: <u>clerks@stratford.ca</u>
Website: www.stratford.ca

April 17, 2023

Via email: ltcminister@ontario.ca

Ministry of Long-Term Care 6th Floor, 400 University Avenue Toronto, ON M5G 1S5

Dear Hon. Paul Calandra:

Re: Resolution – Use of Long-Term Care Funding to Support Community Care Services

At their April 11, 2023 Regular Council meeting, Stratford City Council adopted the following resolution requesting the provincial government to support community driven home care services through the redirect of ministry beds in abeyance funding:

THAT staff be requested to send a letter to the provincial government to endorse the redirect of current ministry beds in abeyance funding towards the support of community care services.

We kindly request your support and endorsement.

Sincerely,

Chris Bantock

Chris Bantock Deputy Clerk

cc: Premier Doug Ford
Matthew Rae, MPP
Association of Municipalities of Ontario

ASSOCIATION OF MUNICIPALITIES OF ORGAN

All Ontario municipalities